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Date: 2/14/2024

Attendance: Assistant Chair Christine Fagan and Commissioner Greg Dorrance in person; Chair Joseph Barile and
Commissioner Dr. Henry Vaillancourt via conference call; Superintendent Priscilla Matton in person.

Chair Barile called the meeting to order at 7:03am with Roll Call: Joe Barile, present Christine Fagan, present: Greg
Dorrance, present: Dr. Henry Vaillancourt, present.

MINUTES:
MOTION made by Henry Vaillancourt to accept the minutes of the January 17, 2024 meeting. Seconded: Christine
Fagan. No further discussion, motion passes via roll call, 3-0, Chair Barile abstained.

END OF YEAR REPORTS:

Superintendent Matton reported the NPDES annual report was submitted electronically. The SRB end of the report was
submitted as well and available on our website.

SPRING AERIAL LARVICIDE UPDATE:

Superintendent Matton provided an update on spring aerial larvicide plans. Plymouth County’s airplane applications to
the Hockomock and Bolton Swamp will be conducted. A methoprene application is scheduled to be conducted because of
high water levels and substantial Cs. melanura numbers from last fall. The Cg. perturbans application by helicopter to the
cattail marsh in Easton is planned for the spring. Legal newspaper notice and congested flight plan are completed. Further
details will be provided as they become available.

NEW BUSINESS:
Superintendent Matton reminded the Commissioners of required HR training on MassAchieve.

NEXT MEETING: Monday March 18, 2024, at Project Headquarters at 7:00am

ADJOURN:
There being no further business to discuss, Christine Fagan made a MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 7:16am.
Seconded: Greg Dorrance. No further discussion, motion passes unanimously via roll call, 4-0.

Respectfigly Submitted,

Christine Fagan



